Minutes of the Meeting of Heslington Parish Council held on Tuesday 31st May 2011

at The Meeting Room, Heslington ,Church, Heslington

Present 
Cllr Lady D Lawton

Cllr P Hall – Chair – To open the meeting

Cllr Mrs Z Richards

Cllr A Collingwood - Chair

Cllr R Bramley

Cllr J Stern

Cllr Mrs P Bramley

4 Members of the Public

All members of the Parish Council signed their Declarations of Acceptance of Office and Register of Interests. Members agreed that Cllr McClean could sign his Declaration at the next meeting.

1 
Election of Chairman and Vice Chairman


It was proposed by Cllr Mrs Bramley that Cllr Collingwood be elected as Chairman. This was 
seconded by Cllr Bramley and agreed by majority. Cllr Collingwood was duly elected and signed the 
Declaration of Acceptance of Office.


It was proposed by Cllr Collingwood that Cllr Mrs Bramley be elected as Vice Chairman. This was 
seconded by Cllr Lady Lawton and agreed unanimously.

2 
Apologies and Declarations 


Apologies were received and accepted for Cllr McClean and Cllr Levene. Cllr Collingwood declared 
an interest in planning application 11/00605/FUL.

3 
Public Session


A member of the public asked if there had been any information about the 'bike' track created on 
land off the Outgang. The Clerk advised that currently no response had been received from Halifax 
Estates, but that is being chased.


A member of the public asked if any decision had been made on the placement of a new notice 
board for general use by the public. Members agreed that they would look at this further and agree a 
way forward at the next meeting.


A member of the public advised that CYC have severely cutback the hedge on Talley Alley and 
attempted to cut back a resident hedge. She approached the workmen and advised that this work 
should not be undertaken at this time of year due to bird nesting season and that the owners of the 
properties concerned should be contacted prior to any work being undertaken. Members agreed to 
write to
 CYC expressing their concern over the matter.

4 
Statutory Matters


a) 
Financial Regulations – It was proposed by Cllr Stern that the Regulations be adopted. This 

was seconded by Cllr Mrs Bramley and agreed unanimously.


b) 
Standing Orders – It was proposed by Cllr Stern that the Orders be adopted. This was 


seconded by Cllr Mrs Bramley and agreed unanimously.


c) 
Complaints Procedure – It was proposed by Cllr Stern that the Procedure be adopted. This 

was seconded by Cllr Mrs Bramley and agreed unanimously.


d) 
Appointment of Representatives – The following appointments were agreed:-



YLCA – Cllr Collingwood



University Forum – Cllr Stern, Cllr Lady Lawton and Cllr Hall



Neighbourhood Forum – Cllr Collingwood



IDB – Cllr Bramley



Sportsfield – Deferred to next meeting.



York Environment Forum – Cllr Lady Lawton



Alms Houses – Cllr Mrs Richards



Elvington – Cllr Mrs Bramley


e) 
Asset Register –This item was deferred to the next meeting.


f) 
Risk Assessment – It was proposed by Cllr Stern that the Risk Assessment be adopted. This 

was seconded by Cllr Mrs Bramley and agreed unanimously.

5 
Minutes of the Last Meeting


The minutes of the meeting held on 19th April 2011 were accepted as a true and accurate record of 
the meeting.

6 
Matters Arising


a) 
The dangerous tree on Boss Lane has not yet been looked at the University. The Clerk will 

chase them and ask if work can be undertaken as a matter of urgency.


b) 
The work requested by CYC to be undertaken on the bus shelter and the pavement opposite 

Heslington Hall is getting worse. CYC had indicated when contacted previously that they 

would not be undertaking work as this area was part of programme of works involved in the 

development of the Campus. Members felt that a further letter should be sent asking them to 

give an indication of timescales, as the area is in disrepair and needs attention.


c) 
Cllr Collingwood advised that there has been some support from residents in regards to the 

proposed Sustrans cycle route. Cllr Mrs Bramley expressed concern about the route using 

Low Lane, as the road is in a state of disrepair and the passing places are unusable in some 

areas. These matters should be addressed, as currently it is unsuitable for cyclists to use 

safely. Members therefore felt that a full safety audit should be undertaken on the proposed 

route and confirmation of the exact route should be put out to consultation.

7 
Planning


Applications for Consideration


11/00605/FUL 
- 
Single storey extension of Biology E Block with fenced plant enclosure and 



provision of replacement cycle parking, Vanburgh College, Heslington 


APPLICANT 
- 
UNIVERSITY OF YORK


COMMENTS 
- 
No objections 


11/00886/OHL 
- 
Installation of 2no wooden cable terminal poles, Primrose Hill Farm, Long 



Lane, Heslington


APPLICANT 
- 
CARR


COMMENTS 
- 
No objections


11/00601/FUL 
- 
Extension of Fresher's Cafe at the JB Morrell Library and the Relocation of 



Library Main Entrance, Vanburgh College, Heslington


APPLICANT 
- 
UNIVERSITY OF YORK


COMMENTS 
- 
No objections


Applications Approved


11/00541/FUL 
- 
Installation of 3no external condenser units, JB Morrell Library, Morrell Way, 



York – GRANTED


11/00502/FUL 
- 
Installation of solar panels, 1 The Outgang, York – GRANTED


11/00286/FUL 
- 
Installation of rooflight to front and 2no dormer windows to rear, 35 Main 



Street, Heslington – GRANTED


11/00641/FUL 
- 
Conversion of garage into habitable room and erection of detached store to 



rear, Derwent Barn, Langwith Stray, Heslington – GRANTED


11/00702/NON 
- 
Non material amendment to relocate roundabout to allow continued access 



to the park and ride site, Campus 3, University of York - GRANTED


Applications Withdrawn/Refused


None.

8 
For Discussion


a) 
Co-option of Parish Councillors – It was proposed by Cllr Mrs Bramley that Mr Hall be co- 

opted to the Parish Council. This was seconded by Cllr Stern and agreed unanimously. Cllr 

Hall signed his Declaration of Acceptance of Office. 



It was proposed by Cllr Stern that Mr Cadman be co-opted to the Parish Council. This was 

seconded by Cllr Mrs Bramley and agreed unanimously. It was agreed that Cllr Cadman 

would sign his Declaration of Acceptance of Office at the next meeting.


b) 
Highway Matters



i) 
Cllr McClean raised concern that the number of signs erected in front of the parking 


bays by the Memorial cottages and Lime Tree Farm is unacceptable. As the area is 


within the conservation area of the village a request will be made to CYC to remove 


some of the signs as there are too many.


c) 
Campus 3 



i) 
Cllr McClean had raised an issue relating to student numbers and the requirement to 


provide housing. Cllr Stern and Cllr Hall will raise this matter at the Forum.


d) 
Elvington –Cllr Collingwood advised that the aerobatic displays that have recently taken 


place have been reported to the Civic Aviation Authority. Cllr Mrs Bramley advised that this 

issue was raised during the Court case and these events should not be taking place.


e) 
Request for assistance Heslington Church – grass cutting – Members discussed the letter 

received from the Church. It was proposed by Cllr Hall that this year a donation of £800 be 

given towards the cost of cutting the grass. This was seconded by Cllr Bramley and agreed 

unanimously.


For Information


a) 
Country Air Magazine 


b) 
The Playing Field Magazine

9 
Finance


The following accounts for signing:-


a) 
J Bradley – salary - £244.89 BC


b) 
D Murray – lengthsman - £321.00 BC


c) 
J Bradley – expenses - £28.16


d) 
Playing Field Association Membership - £25.00


e) 
Heslington Church – grass - £800.00

10
Income


a) 
VAT Refund - £70.87


b) 
1st Installment of Precept - £6150.00

11 
Police Report


No report. 

12 
Representatives Reports


Cllr Collingwood advised that there had been no disruptions reported by residents with regards to the 
events held for Roses week.

13 
Clerks Report


The Clerk advised on the following matters:-


a) 
A request has been made by a resident for the leaves to be cleared from the roadside on 

Main Street West later in the year. Arrangements will be made with the lengthsman for this to 

be done. 


b) 
Cllr McClean had advised the Clerk that someone has cut down a number of trees and used 

these to fuel a fire on the Outgang. There was also a large number of bottles left in this 


location. The Clerk will raise this matter with Halifax Estates.

14 
Agenda Items for Next Meeting


a) 
Notice Board


b) 
Asset Register


c) 
Representative for Sportsfield Committee

15 
Date of Next Meeting


Tuesday 21st June 2011 at 7.30 p.m. It was agreed that there would be no meeting in August.

The meeting was closed at 8.15 p.m.

